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The Parish Council met on the 8th April 2016. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Brian Parkinson, David Smith, Marcus Oxendale, 
Martin Dodd and Sally Downing. 17 members of the public attended (part of the meeting) and the 
Clerk was Louise Pink.  
 

Planning Applications for consideration 
16/00300/FUL  Glebe Farm, Coble Lane, Sheriff Hutton 
Formation of 40m x 25m outdoor horse riding arena for private use together with area for 
hardstanding for Mr Nicholas Doherty. 
No Objection but comments submitted that the Parish Council would not like to see any 
intrusive lighting installed. 
16/00435/FUL  Land Rear of Park View, Finkle Street, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of 2 no. four bedroom detached dwelling with detached garages together with formation of 
vehicular access for Mr AE Haq, C/O Stephensons Estate Agents.  
17 members of the public were present at the Parish Council meeting in relation to this planning 
application. 8 spoke and all opposed the application in detail. There was no representation of support 
for the application. 
 

The Parish Council previously considered a similar application in September 2015. They do not feel 
that substantial changes have been made since the original application. The main fundamental 
issues raised in September 2015 have not been addressed. Recognising all comments, the 
unanimous vote of the Council was to object to the application, which the Parish Council feel should 
be withdrawn in its current format. 
 

Key Objections: over development of the area, inappropriate larger type of houses proposed 
which would be unlikely to attract families into the village or those needing to downsize; the 
scale of the proposed houses is intrusive; the access of the proposed location, with visibility 
towards Sheriff Hutton limited by a bend in the road; the width of the access road is 
unacceptable and inaccurate on the plans submitted; the limiting capacity of the existing 
water and drainage systems. The recent incidents of flooding and standing water have been 
experienced by the adjacent residents and this has been exacerbated by recent climate 
changes; the ecological impact of replacing existing natural boundary hedging with fencing; 
concerns surrounding the existing medieval ridge and furrow field system; the development 
would have a material adverse impact on the amenity of the present occupants of 
neighbouring land, including a loss of privacy to existing houses. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals 
16/00146/HOUSE Box Tree Cottage, Church End, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of timber framed summer house in rear garden for Mrs L Ainley. Approved. 
15/01384/FUL  Land East of Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate, Sheriff Hutton 
Change of use of agricultural land to form a holiday park to include the erection of 10 no. holiday 
cottages, biomass heating store and refuse store together with formation of associated gravel track, 
car parking spaces and vehicular access for Mr R Glover. Approved. 
 

Centenary Way/Ebor Way Public Footpath to West Lilling (at the side of the Village Hall via the 
Cricket Field) 
Residents are politely reminded that when using the public footpath through the field next to the 
village hall to the cricket field they keep to the correct path. Please ensure that when using this 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/


footpath you do not continue to the end of the field and stride across the owner’s fence as this is 
creating damage to the fence and affecting the livestock. The Parish Council would very much 
appreciate your cooperation with this matter. 
 

Annual Parish Meeting – Friday 13th May at 7.00pm 
On Friday 13th May the Annual Parish Council Meeting will be held. This is your opportunity to come 
along, meet your local Parish Council members and discuss any local issues or concerns you may 
have. Your views are extremely important to the Parish Council as it strives to represent the interests 
of the local community. The Annual Parish Meeting will be followed by the Annual General meeting 
and normal monthly Parish Council meeting. 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 13th May 2016 in the Village Hall following the 
Annual Parishioners Meeting. 
 

Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com  
or on 01904 674552. 1 Sirocco Court, Fossway, York. YO31 8FE. 
 

Farlington Parish Meeting 
Farlington Parish Meeting AGM will be held at Farlington Village Hall on May 17th at 7pm. All 
welcome. 
 

Christian Aid 
Once again, Christian Aid Week is fast approaching and, between the 15th and 21st of May, we will be 
delivering envelopes for your donations. 
 

Christian Aid does excellent work, not just during headline-hitting emergencies, but, also, in building 
schools, medical centres, wells, irrigation systems and infrastructure among many other projects. 
 

The primary aims are the alleviation of suffering as a result of poverty, war, famine, disease and 
natural disasters, and the promotion of self-sufficiency and prosperity in some of the most deprived 
regions of the world.   Education and training in construction, agriculture, health and nutrition, 
commerce and trade etc. play a vital rôle towards these aims but, of course, there are huge financial 
implications. 
 

Your donation will, therefore, be very much appreciated.   Please give as generously as you can.   
We do not collect the envelopes, so they should be taken to the Post Office/shop or to either of the 
village churches. 
 

Village Ramble 
Put a spring in your step for a Spring ramble through glorious North Yorkshire countryside.   This is 
our usual morning walk followed by a friendly pub lunch on Thursday, May 26th.   Enjoy the walk, 
enjoy the friendly company and enjoy the lunch – what could be better.   We meet at the Village Hall 
car park at 9.30am and return to the village between 2 and 3pm.    
 

Lillings Ambo Parish Assembly. 
The Annual Parish Assembly will be held at 'The Lodge' West Lilling.   On Thursday 5th May at 6pm. 
The Parish Clerk. 
 

Coach Road Second Inquiry June 14-15th 
As noted in last month’s News, the second inquiry into the application to designate the Coach Road 
in Sheriff Hutton Park as a public footpath will start on Tuesday June 14th. Villagers who support the 
Parish Council and the Villagers Group in their objective to preserve public usage of the Coach Road 
on foot are urged to attend.   Whilst not of itself evidence, a strong attendance by villagers at the 
last inquiry was noted by the inspector. 
 

It is understood that the previous ruling for part designation, as far as the lake, could be revoked, 
as the original objectors have indicated their intention to overturn it. 

mailto:sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com


Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Work continues on cataloging the archives thanks to our willing band of Tuesday volunteers, the 
research always brings up new and interesting information about our village and its inhabitants.   We 
are still accepting donations of artefacts and documents for scanning to include in our amazing store 
of local history. This collection is why our programme for 2016 has every alternate month as an 
Archive Open evening, we want to share these finds with everyone and give more people the 
opportunity to donate items. We also have a slide show of photographs which needs identification. 
 

Diary dates 2016 - Village Hall - Members £2, Visitors £3 
Tuesday 31st May   7.30pm Archive Open Evening - slide show, documents and 
artefacts....and maybe more information about our Mrs Batty.   Bring along photographs, documents 
for scanning. 
Tuesday 28th June 7.30pm    A History of Rowntrees - illustrated presentation by Richard Atkinson 
who worked as a graphic designer at Rowntrees and who will talk about the origins of the 
confectionery industry in York and the subsequent development of Rowntrees. Some of the products 
developed in the 1930s remain popular today, but we shall look back to see how the way that they 
are advertised has changed over the years.  
Tuesday 26th July 7.30pm Archive Open Evening - another opportunity to donate, scan any 
documents or photographs that you may have. Also to help us identify people and events through a 
slide show. 
Friday 30th September 7.30pm - The Pickering Murals - A welcome return of Dr Kate Giles who 
will be giving an illustrated talk about the superb 15th century medieval wall paintings in the parish 
church of St Peter and St Paul in Pickering.  Members £3 Visitors £5 including refreshments. 
Saturday 22nd October -1 - 4pm Archive Open Day -  displays and artefacts to cover a range of 
subjects including trades/housing/sports in Sheriff. Come along and join us, have some refreshments, 
meet up with friends old and new, and give us an account of your life in Sheriff for our archives. 
Entrance £3 including refreshments.  
Tuesday 29th November 7.30pm - Richard III Fairs - an interesting and humorous account of how 
the community came together to raise the funds to build the new Village Hall. An opportunity for 
'newcomers' like us (29 years) who today enjoy the Hall’s facilities to see the hard work, planning and 
fun that went into the events. An illustrated presentation by Richard Haste with photographs and 
personal memories. Members £2 visitors £3 including refreshments. 
 

Contact Meg 01347 878136 or Beryl 01347 878363 for further information and group membership. 
 

Take a Break 
Early in May we have the spring bank holiday, and maybe you have plans already for how you are 
going to enjoy it. Traffic jams and wet weather often seem characteristic of bank holidays in this 
country! But a Monday away from work or school is always welcomed, and whether we work or not, it 
is a good opportunity to take a break and enjoy a day out or catch up in the garden. 
 

Across Europe the number of bank holidays varies. In the UK, Northern Ireland has the most with 10, 
and England, Scotland and Wales have 8. Other countries in Europe have up to 16 - maybe we need 
a new one!  
 

Taking a break from day-to-day routine is good to restore energy levels and prevent overwork and 
burnout. We all need to do it, for there are times when life is stressful and exhausting. An important 
occasion with so much to do; illness of ourselves or a loved one; times when we have more problems 
than solutions. In those times, we hear again the invitation of Jesus: ‘Come to me all you who are 
weary and heavy laden, and I will give you rest’ (Matthew 11:28). Jesus offers more than a rest from 
our problems only to return to them unchanged later on. He offers to lift our burdens of worry and 
concern and to walk with us through all our life. Whatever we have done, Jesus is there to help us. 
We can bank on Him. 
Elizabeth Cushion 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club 
 

April winners were 98, 101, 152, 213 and 240. 



Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists  
Early rain did not stop the visit to Moorlands Yorkshire Wildlife Trust Site near Wiggington from being 
very enjoyable. The site was originally a Victorian woodland garden and part of the grounds of 
Moorland House. The 17 acres was sold to the Yorkshire Wildlife trust in 1955 and is now a blend of 
fine specimen trees including snake bark maples and Redwoods as well as a wide range of 
rhododendrons and azaleas. It’s managed as natural habitat rather than garden so even at this stage 
of the year there were plenty of celandines, early bluebells and marsh marigolds to see as well as the 
Skunk Lily which is prettier than its name would suggest. Well worth a visit. 
 

Our next meeting will be on Saturday 7th May when we will be visiting the Yorkshire Arboretum at 
Castle Howard. Please meet in the Highwayman Pub car park at 10am. This trip follows on from our 
winter talk about the Arboretum. Trees and shrubs will be the stars of this walk, along with flowers, 
birds and any native mammals we might come across, it will still be a bit early for butterflies but some 
early species may be in flight. There is an entry fee for this event unless you are a member of the 
Arboretum, prices are around £6. There is a cafe on site at the Arboretum if you need something to 
eat or drink or bring a pack up. 
 

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone 
wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with 
either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
Home fixtures for May. Hovingham League Mixed. Monday 6.30pm, May 2nd, May 23rd, Ladies, 
Thursday 6.30pm. May 12th, May 19th. 
York League Men’s Sunday 9.30am, May 22nd, Ladies Saturday 9.30am, May 7th, May 21st. 
  

Junior Tennis.  Free Coaching Sessions for junior members will start on Wednesday May 4th from 
4.00pm to 5.00pm.  Damian will be running the sessions again this year. 
Not sure about it, come along and have a free go before you have to join the club. Rackets and balls 
provided. The junior subscription is £20.00 for the year. 
Details from Helen Dryland tel. 878762 or email josephinejohnson6@gmail.com 
The club would like to thank the Trustees of the Sheriff Hutton Charities for supporting this venture. 
  

Junior Club Night for Juniors aged between 9 and 16 years will start on Friday May 6th from 6.30pm 
to 8.30pm.  The sessions are supervised by a Committee Member. 
The Intermediate Subscription is £25.00 
Please note there will not be a session on May 13th due to a Hovingham Cup Match. 
  

Social Tennis. Club night and the Ladies session continue as normal. 
  

The work on the courts is complete and the courts now have an excellent all weather surface.  We 
need more players to come along and use them. We welcome players of all ages and standards, 
even if you have never played before you will be made very welcome. Tennis is an ideal family sport 
and we offer good value family subscriptions. With the courts on your doorstep playing tennis couldn’t 
be easier. 
  

Wimbledon Tickets. The lucky winners of the LTA draw for the club’s allocation of tickets were – 
Chris Calvert, Commie O Neil, Fiona Woollons and Helen Spath. 
To make sure your name goes into the ballot next year remember to register with the LTA as a British 
Tennis Member, using this club as your place to play. Just log in to the LTA and follow the links. 
  

Spot the Ball Competition. The winners were Will Hawkswell, William Glover, Julia Charlton-Weedy 
and Neil Watson. The spot the ball competition was the first of our fund raising events, many 
thanks to Helen for organizing it and to everyone who supported it. 
  

Details of any of the above or for information about the club email josephinejohnson 6@gmail.com  
 

 
 

https://4.exchange2010.livemail.co.uk/owa/redir.aspx?REF=eqMcMY9s099h7nCI1Jd0zNPqxi4ZbH3jwqa3g3MpKZy4XSvrmmbTCAFtYWlsdG86am9zZXBoaW5lam9obnNvbjZAZ21haWwuY29t
https://4.exchange2010.livemail.co.uk/owa/redir.aspx?REF=mFBv2OhU3HTzNAVKEDqNXnvhv0ZSEbSuW_9AKNl7nI-4XSvrmmbTCAFtYWlsdG86NkBnbWFpbC5jb20.


Message from the Jumblies 
Whilst we did not have as much Jumble for sale at our March Jumble Sale there was a very good 
cake stall and the total raised for Riding for the Disabled reached £1255.  The Supporters were very 
pleased with this amount as one of their horses had recently died so this money will be put towards 
the cost of buying another one. 
 

Despite the cold, wet and even snow our April Sale was a very good day.  Lots of jumble, a good 
cake stall and the usual amount of willing buyers achieved a total of £1570 for the Ryedale Leisure 
Group, bringing our running total to £6361. 
 

The next Jumble Sale on 14th May will be raising money for our own village Bowls and Cricket Clubs.  
Donations of good condition jumble, clothes, bric-a-brac, toys, books and household linen etc. will be 
most welcome.  We will be at the Village Hall between 9am and 12 noon to receive anything you 
would like to send to us. 
 

The books will be on sale from 1pm with the main jumble sale starting at 2pm 
 

Thank you for your continuing support 
Penny Bean 878392  
 

DISHY 
Cinderella - Robin Hood - DISHY and the Beanstalk - three magnificent productions by our young 
people, all thanks to Amy Hunt and Jasmin Frost who with their enthusiasm and vision carried us 
beyond the one initial pantomime.   We have had fun, and thank you everyone who has supported 
us, audience participation has been fantastic, but with all good things we have come to a point where 
due to personal and practical reasons especially for the older group immersed in GCSEs A levels, 
school drama productions and other weekend activities the Beanstalk will be our final production !!! 
Sad we know but we have thought long and hard about this.   Amy and Jasmin have wrestled with 
the thought of a new pantomime but how to give vital studying time to their future via A levels, for 
them the decision has not been easy ... HOWEVER we  still have a group of very talented young 
people all eager to continue and a creative team of lighting, stage design and parents, what is 
needed is a group of adults to produce a future pantomime, which includes a Director, Producer; 
people who are willing to give up 5 months to rehearse from September to February.   If you are 
enthused and want to know more, please ring us Caroline 878242 Meg 878136. 

 
UCCC – New Year Parties Announcement 
The United Christian Churches Committee will be celebrating their 50th Anniversary Party in January 
2017. These parties were created as a way for younger people in Sheriff Hutton, Lilling and 
Stittenham to meet and celebrate with older members of the community, firstly by visiting between 
Christmas and New Year to personally deliver an invitation, and then by providing an evening’s 
supper and entertainment.  
As helpers reach the age of eligibility, they retire from the committee so they can attend the party 
themselves! However, now that ‘60’ is the new ‘40’, the Parish Church and Methodist Church and 
UCCC have unanimously agreed that we need to re-think things. At this rate, some of the present 
committee may not actually reach pensionable age until they are in their 80s! We feel it is very 
important that no one who has attended the party suddenly finds that they are no longer eligible; but 
at the same time, some of our hostesses would very much like to continue as helpers for a bit longer. 
 

Therefore we have agreed that: 
Helpers are very welcome to continue to help until they are 65. We do not believe for one minute that 
they are then suddenly incapable of helping! However, we hope to always keep bringing in new 
younger members of the community, to help keep this village event very much alive and prospering. 
Therefore, in the spirit of an all-age community event, the committee will continue to retire at 65, 
along with helpers, and are then free to enjoy the party as a guest.  
Anyone who is a resident of Lilling, Stittenham and Sheriff Hutton and who is aged 60 and above will 
continue to be eligible to attend the party (with their partner) if they wish to do so and will continue to 
receive an invitation. 
 

Every best wish, The United Christian Churches Committee 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 

SERVICES IN MAY 
 

Sheriff Hutton 1st  9.30am Holy Communion  6pm Celtic Eucharist at Marton 

 8th  10.30am Benefice with Archbishop Sentamu   

 15th  10am Morning Worship   

 22nd  9.30am Holy Communion 6pm Celtic Meditative Worship - Marton 

 29th  10.30am Methodist Eucharist in Parish Church    
      

Farlington 8th 10.30am Benefice with Archbishop Sentamu in 
Sheriff Hutton  

  

 15th  11.15am Shortened Matins   

 22nd  11.15am Holy Communion (BCP)   
      

Marton 1st    6pm Celtic  Eucharist 

 8th  10.30am Benefice with Archbishop Sentamu in 
Sheriff Hutton  

  

 22nd    6pm Celtic Meditative Worship 
      

Stillington 1st  10.30am 
 

Methodist Anniversary in Methodist 
Church  

  

 5th  9am Ascension Communion   

 8th  10.30am Benefice with Archbishop Sentamu in 
Sheriff Hutton  

  

 15th  9.30am Holy Communion    

 22nd  9.30am Holy Communion   

 29th  10.30am Ecumenical Praise, Service of the 
Word in Parish Church 

  

      

Sutton-on-the-
Forest  

1st 8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion 
Morning Worship 

  

 8th 10.30am Benefice with Archbishop Sentamu in 
Sheriff Hutton  

  

 15th 10.45am Holy Communion   

 22nd 10.45am Holy Communion   

  
EVENTS 

May 3rd Visitation – 7.30 Easingwold Parish Church swearing in of Churchwardens, please come and support 
them 

May 18th Deanery Synod – 7pm Sheriff Hutton Parish Church   

 
Archbishop Sentamu’s Pilgrimage – is coming to a Village near you! 
On Sunday 8th May - The Most Revd. Dr John Sentamu, Archbishop of York will be celebrating Holy 
Communion in St Helen and the Holy Cross at 10.30am. This will be followed by a light lunch. 
This visit is your chance to meet the Archbishop and ask those burning questions which you’ve 
always wanted to ask. The visit is a Community affair and everyone is invited. 
However purely for administrative purposes, i.e. how many service sheets to print and how many 
people to cater for at lunch, I would appreciate advance notice if you are coming and if you would like 
to stay for lunch.  Many thanks and I look forward to seeing you on the 8th  
John Oakley (878754) or  jsoak@btinternet.com 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday 5th May 
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 

mailto:jsoak@btinternet.com


THE METHODIST CHURCH 
 

This month includes Christian Aid week, a time when people are reminded of the many people and 
places in the world who are having to face terrible hardships and how Christian Aid is a charity that 
answers these problems as quickly as possible irrespective of a person’s race or religion. We are 
delighted to be able to host the piano/keyboard concert by Andrew Cleaton on Saturday 21st May at 
3 p.m. and the tea afterwards. It is free but we do hope in appreciation of the event you feel able to 
make a donation to Christian Aid.   There will be tickets available for entry, which will help indicate 
how many people are coming.   Your support through the envelope you receive, and/or support of the 
concert will do so much to help those people in need.   Thank You. 
  
Sunday Services in May 
1st  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan 
8th  10.30am Revd Elizabeth Cushion 
15th  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan (Communion) 
22nd  10.30am Mr David Marwood 
29th  10.30am United Communion Service at the Parish Church – Revd Ann Vaughan 
   

Other Activities 
Wednesdays 9.30am Church Open for Private Prayer and Quiet Meditation 
 10.00am Drop in for Coffee and Chat in the Miss Ward Room 
Saturday 21st  3.00pm Andrew Cleaton Piano/Keyboard Concert followed by tea 
 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
We have started the season with an immaculate green and pleasant surrounds with a castle in the 
background!  This long-standing local club will always make new members welcome and provide 
coaching, equipment and an opportunity to learn a new skill in a friendly environment. 
 

On Monday afternoons at 2pm the Club plays an internal competition and provides an opportunity for 
new or potential members to see what goes on behind the hedge! 
 

Contact Jill on 878545 or Roy on 878644 for more information. 
 

The Bowls Club will be joining up with the Cricket Club for a Jumble Sale (thanks to the Jumblies) at 
2pm on May 14th in the Village Hall.  We look forward to seeing you there. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Primary School 
Our summer term topic of ‘Commotion in the ocean’ has got off to a great start.  The children enjoyed 
a wonderful visit to Scarborough Sealife Sanctuary.  The whole school went for the day and took part 
in a ‘Discovery’ tour; they took great delight in watching the jiggly jellyfish, paddling penguins and 
super swimming seals! 
 

Our Year 6 pupils have completed their ‘Bikeability’ training; they worked hard to learn several 
aspects of the Highway Code and took great care when out on the road during the practical sessions.  
 

The PTFA organised a successful cake sale in April and are now busily arranging our annual summer 
fair and scarecrow trail as well as a book sale.  Further information about these events will be 
available shortly. 
 

We continue to welcome many people from the village who help in school; listening to reading or 
joining in with school activities.  If you would like to help or just pop in for a visit we would love to hear 
from you! 
 

You can find out more about the school and the activities the children are involved in on our school 
website www.sheriffhuttonschool.org 
 

 

Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on   
Fridays 13th and 27th May. 

http://www.sheriffhuttonschool.org/


Christian Aid Concert 
To coincide with the culmination of Christian Aid week, local composer Andrew Cleaton will be 
presenting a short programme of original, reflective music for piano/keyboard on Saturday 21st May 
at 3:00pm in the Methodist Church.  The music will be followed by tea and cakes!  This is a FREE 
event but in order to help with catering (we have a small army of baking enthusiasts poised to 
prepare a sumptuous feast!) we do ask that tickets are pre-booked.  Tickets are available from The 
Post Office, The Methodist Church or online at: andrewcleaton.com/in-concert   
 

There will be a retiring collection and all donations will go directly to support the work of Christian Aid. 
 

Gardening Club 
May sees our first evening visit.  Hotham Hall, Hotham near Market Weighton is our destination so 
please meet in the village hall carpark at 6pm on Wednesday 18th May for a car share.  For those 
with a yellow book there is a description on page 24 with directions.  Hopefully we will have a warm, 
dry evening. 
  

Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 
Our speaker on the 13th April was Tony Ives who talked and showed photos of his cycling trip across 
America. He cycled 3,900 miles in 53 days, some days he would cycle up to 73 miles through 
countless states of America.  
 

Our next meeting on the 11th May is a welcome return of Kath and Clive Richardson who are giving a 
talk called “The fate of the eight.”   This is the meeting we have all been waiting for as we finally find 
out what happened to the last of the children who were born to Margaret Burns who abandoned all 
her children and left them all to be looked after by various other people.    Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. 
11th May 2016 7.30pm 
 

Barbara Grinham (01347878476) 

 
Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
The 2016 season got off to a damp start with the first games of the season for both 1st and 2nd XIs 
being called off due to the weather. We are hoping that things will dry out a bit for May. 
 

Home fixtures in May: 
York & District Senior League are: 
7th May – 1st XI v Woodhouse Grange 3rd XI 
21st May – 2nd XI v Copmanthorpe 2nd XI 
28th May – 2nd XI v Duncombe Park 2nd XI 
 

Pilmoor Evening League are: 
11th May v Crayke 
25th May v Civil Service 
 

All League games commence at 1.30pm, all Pilmoor games start at 6.30pm. If you are able, please 
do come to watch and support your village team. 
 

Also, on May 14th 2016 the Jumblies Jumble Sale will be a joint fund raiser in aid of Sheriff Hutton 
Cricket Club and Sheriff Hutton Bowls Club. Donations of good condition clothes, bric-a-brac, books, 
toys etc., cakes and tombola/raffle prizes will be most gratefully received. 
 

If you need help moving or storing item, please contact Tony Fisher (01904 491832) or John 
Armitage (07931 384227). 
 

Thank You - Farlington 
Village News wish to thank the people of Farlington for the donation of £45 towards the cost of 
producing the News. 
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Playgroup 
Playgroup are delighted to be able to report that following an Ofsted inspection on the 1st March we 
were given a 'good' rating in all areas, the second best grade to 'outstanding'. It is a real 
achievement and definitely worth celebrating. 
  

Our staff were praised for their good relationships with the children and for supporting them, 
encouraging them and keeping them safe. Ofsted commented that "the children thoroughly enjoy 
playing in the outdoor area which shows they are physically active and are learning to take 
appropriate risks".   The report can be found at www.ofsted.gov.uk  
  

We currently have spaces for children from the age of 2 years until school age. Please contact 07717 
799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com  for more information or to book your free trial session. 
 
 

Want a Good Night Out Once a Month? 
The Village Hall Operations Group are looking for new, younger people to join the team which 
oversees the running of Sheriff Hutton’s ever-popular community centre. 
 

The days of the long, drawn-out dreary ‘Management Committee’ meetings are long gone.   Now we 
have a sociable hour – to hour-and-a-half, with refreshments (which we provide ourselves), on the 
third Tuesday every month (except August) starting at 8pm. 
 

Being part of the group is enjoyable, not hard work or onerous and gives you an easy opportunity to 
be involved with making our village a great place to live. 
 

Why not talk to one of the team to find out more?   Call any one of the current members : 
 

Gillian Fairbotham (878517) ~ Sarah & Steve Page (879038) ~ Wendy & Richard Haste (878581) 
 

 

Bulmer Choir in Concert  
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 17th June 2016 7.30pm – Doors open 7pm  
This popular local choir, under the direction of Ryan O’Ehley, will take us from the battlefields of 
WWI, via Broadway, the Scottish glens and the cotton plantations, to end on a magical mystery tour 
with the Beatles!  
Tickets £6 to include wine/ juice and nibbles which will be served during the interval. 
Tickets from Margaret Fisher 878314 or Jill Johnson 878545 
In aid of Sheriff Hutton Village Hall. 
A warm welcome to all to what we hope will be a relaxed and fun summer’s evening! 
 

The next Friends meeting will be on Tuesday July 12th 2016 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. New 
Friends are always welcome. Contact Margaret Fisher 878314 
 

Sunday Bus Service 180/181 : York – Sheriff Hutton – Castle Howard 
Bus Timetable from Sunday May 1st – Sunday September 25th inclusive  
 

Service 180 180 181   181 180 180 
York, Station Avenue 1000 1230 1600  Castle Howard 1100 1405 1705 
York Stonebow 1010 1240 1610  Bulmer 1106 - - 
Hopgrove - - 1619  Yorkshire Lavender - 1415 1715 
Strensall Library 1030 1300 -  Sheriff Hutton 1113 1422 1722 
Sand Hutton - - 1627  West Lilling 1115 - - 
Claxton - - 1630  Flaxton 1121 - - 
Flaxton - - 1635  Claxton 1126 - - 
West Lilling - - 1641  Sand Hutton 1129 - - 
Sheriff Hutton 1038 1308 1643  Strensall Library - 1430 1730 
Yorkshire Lavender 1045 1315 -  Hopgrove 1137 - - 
Bulmer - - 1650  York Stonebow 1147 1452 1752 
Castle Howard 1055 1325 1656  York Station Avenue 1153 1458 1758 
 

Note : English National Concessionary Travel Scheme Passes are not valid on Sunday bus services 
 

http://www.ofsted.gov.uk/
mailto:shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com


MORSE COACHES 
&  

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com  
info@morse-coaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com  
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 
 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 

Pilates and Swimming 
With Linzi 

 

PiILATES, Circuit Training 
& Swimming Instructor (STA) 

 

Babies and Children Group & Private lessons 
Contact Linzi on  07583 936 246 

info@linzifitness.co.uk  

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish  

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com  

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Puddleducks 
 

Award Winning 

Children’s Nursery 

Open 7.30-6.00pm 
Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 

Tel: 01347 878648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 9pm 
 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

 
 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

 

 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 07778 589 952 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Charlotte Williams 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Annette Wiltshire 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

http://www.morse-coaches.com/
mailto:info@morse-coaches.com
mailto:helen.hendry@ymail.com
mailto:info@linzifitness.co.uk
http://www.spanish-talk.com/
http://www.books4spanish.com/
mailto:janethull@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.yorkwines.co.uk/
http://www.pizzasworld.co.uk/
http://www.alisonmassingham.co.uk/


 

 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

Painting ~ Decorating ~ Wallpapering 
Furniture Painting 

Advice with Interior Design 
 

Competitively Priced 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01653 627 136 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
All aspects of gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 
 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 

Federation of Master Builders 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension and Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392 or 07836 623 188 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 
Builders and Contractors 

 
6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 

Tel : 01347 879 173 
 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 
 

RICHARD TURNER 
 

Plastering, Tiling, General Building & 
Conservatories too! 

also 
Designer Driveways & Patios – 
Block/Stone Paving & Pattern 

Imprinted Concrete   Free Quotes 
Tel : 01347 879 099 or 07816 642 566 

 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & 
Repairs 

 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 

 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 

Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Need help with your Computer?  
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood            01653 619 293 
                                            07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 

York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
http://www.wildlandscapesyork.com/
http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:paul.waddington@talktalk.net
mailto:diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk
http://www.flaxtonforge.co.uk/
mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com


Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon 9.00am Playgroup School 2.00pm Ladies Tennis  Tennis Club 

    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall    

Wed 9.30am Personal Prayer Methodist Church    

 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 
 

Additional Activities in May 
Tues 3rd  12.30pm Over 60’s Luncheon Club in Village Hall 

Thurs  5th  9.30 – 11.30am Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

   6.00pm Lillings Ambo Parish Assembly at The Lodge, West Lilling 

Sat 7th  10.00am Field Naturalists visit to the Yorkshire Arboretum at Castle Howard.   
Meeting in the Highwayman car park 

Sun 8th  10.30am Archbishop’s Pilgrimage at St Helen’s Church 

Wed 11th  7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group The Fate of the Eight in Village Hall 

Fri 13th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

   7.30pm Annual Parishioners Meeting followed by the Parish Council Meeting in 
Village Hall 

Sat 14th  2.00pm Jumblies sale in support of Sheriff Hutton Bowls and Cricket clubs 

Tues 17th  7.00pm Farlington Parish Meeting in Farlington village hall 

Wed 18th  6.00pm Gardening Club visit to Hotham Hall.   Meet in Village Hall car park 

Sat 21st  3.00pm Christian Aid Concert with Andrew Cleaton in the Methodist Church 

Thurs 26th  9.30am Village Ramble.   Meet at Village Hall car park 

Fri 27th  10.00 – 12.00 Super-mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Tues 31st  7.30pm History Group Archive Open Evening in Village Hall 
 

Dates to Note 2016 
Jun 14-15th   Coach Road Footpath Inquiry in the Village Hall 

 17th 7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall: Bulmer Choir in the Village Hall 

 27th   7.30pm Neighbourhood Watch meeting in the Village Hall 

 28th  7.30pm History Group A History of Rowntrees in Village Hall 

July 2nd    Jumblies Coffee Morning 

 11th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 12th  7.30pm Friends of the Village Hall Meeting in the Village Hall 

 26th  7.30pm History Group Archive Open Evening in Village Hall 

Sept 24th   Jumblies Coffee Morning 

 30th  7.30pm History Group The Pickering Murals in Village Hall 

Nov 7th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 
To Hire the Village Hall call 07913 409 689 or email villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

 

To contact the Village News production team emai 
or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 

 
Items for the June Village News should reach the Editors by no later than May 18th  

 

mailto:villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk

